The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall:

US Compounding Inc. is initiating a drug recall involving the following Lot Trichlormethiazide +
Dexamethasone 200mg/5mg/mL paste packaged in 30mL oral syringes for equine use, of NDC
22200639806.

Lot 12302019@16, Beyond Use Date 03/29/2020

This recall has been initiated due to degradation of the product over time. To date, USC is
unaware of any medication defect issues associated with this product. However, out of an
abundance of caution, this Lot is being recalled. Please note there have been no reports of
adverse events associated with this Lot, which were distributed from December 30, 2019 thru
January 20, 2020. Please verify your inventory of this NDC and quarantine all product units with
this Lot number. Recalled units should be returned to US Compounding.

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required.



